


THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTY
Special Meeting - May 13, 2003
The School Board of St. Lucie County held a special meeting in the teachers’ lounge at Southern Oaks Middle School on May 13, 2003 at approximately 5:05 p.m.
		PRESENT:		DR.  JOHN CARVELLI, Chairman
						Member Residing in District No. 3
					MS.  CAROL A. HILSON, Vice Chairman
						Member Residing in District No. 2
					DR.  SAMUEL S. GAINES 
						Member Residing in District No. 5
					MRS. KATHRYN HENSLEY
						Member Residing in District No. 4
					DR.  JUDI MILLER
						Member Residing in District No. 1
	ALSO PRESENT:		DR.  WILLIAM VOGEL, Executive Officer/
						Superintendent of Schools
					MR.  DANIEL B. HARRELL
						Attorney to the School Board
BOARD WORKSHOP TO REVIEW DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET 2003-2004
Chairman Carvelli opened the workshop and Mr. Tim Bargeron, Assistant Superintendent for Business Services, reviewed the new format and backup detail that was provided for the Board this year.  
Questions and comments from board members and staff pertained to
	-	Warehouse - there was a $150,000 budget in the maintenance
		department warehouse and a $200,000 budget in stores but
		both were offset by a credit so the net budget for warehouse was zero
		and there were no expenditures.  At year-end, that will totally
		be wiped out.  Mr. Bargeron was also installing the same type of
		warehouse budget next year so that the maintenance warehouse
		and the stores warehouse may issue purchase orders
		to vendors.  The question was how much was being stocked in the
		district’s warehouses.  
	-	Zone 1 budget - a minimal budget may need to be set up--the
		zone budgets are very small, but it was not listed at this point.
	-	Maintenance - some requests in the past had been questioned such
		as fertilizer, district-wide turf grass management when the school base
		function had $10,000 budgeted; FFE; other purchase services $40,000;
		supplies $232,000.  Board members had questions about the budget
		and were not comfortable, noting that the maintenance department
		had the most recommendations from OPPAGA. Mr. Sanders stated
		that the goal was to put benchmark standards in the department and
		most of OPPAGA’s recommendations had already been started. It was
clear that the system needed to be streamlined in order to be able to
support the technicians.
		Board members asked for more detail in the maintenance budget to
		be able to make sure the money was going toward the schools and 
		based on state standards that the district needed to correct in the
		facilities/maintenance areas. It appeared that performance standards
		for staff, an accountability system, down-sizing of warehouse and
		purchasing practices were recommendations the department needed
		to look into. Board members wanted to see more detail broken out
		in the large dollar categories similar to other department budgets.
Mr. Bargeron gave an update on the House budget that looked like it had not changed too much and, therefore, stressed that everyone needed to support the Senate’s budget as much as possible.  The House budget was not good news for the district.  The latest speculation was the Senate may not pass its budget because the senators did not think it provided enough money. Nothing was a done deal--everything was still pretty contingent.  The House’s base student allocation was only increasing 1.6%.  Dual enrollment was still cut down to half. There was no change in Bright Future funding. One of the bills that was going forward to the Governor with House and Senate agreement had to do with an increase of 37% or $1.7 million for FRS with no funding. 
Discussion ended and Chairman Carvelli adjourned the special May 13, 2003 meeting at approximately 5:30 p.m.



